The Forest Park Band Boosters held their monthly meeting on Monday April 6, 2015 in the high school band room.

Lisa Dale, President welcomed members.

The minutes from the March meeting were presented to attending boosters and approved by motion of Rob Randle and seconded by Lori Mason.

Susan Blume gave the treasurer's report.

Susan Blume announced that April is the last drawing of winners for the fall raffle: \$250 winners - Von Wolfe, Bernadette Mundy \$30 winners-Julie Burns, Terry Steftenagel, Maria Denning, Jim \$ Marguerite Hubers, Sarah Harres, Brandon Berg, Rachel Welp, Roger & Marla Seaton, Paul J Fisher, and Tina & Tony Oeding

David Lange stated the next aluminum can and paper drive will be Saturday, April 18th at 9 am.

Lisa Dale reported the Spring Social went well. Profit was down from last year possibly due to the nice weather that evening.

Susan Blume said the yard sale food booth was successful. She thanked all the volunteers for working in the cold temperatures.

The food booth for Ferdinand's 175th anniversary will be June 18-20. Co-chairs are needed for this event. Please contact an officer if you can help. Shifts will be assigned to parents and students.

Tammy Miller announced Flower Sales gift cards will be distributed to students at school tomorrow. She asked that they be delivered as soon as possible as they do expire on 6/1. The flower baskets will be distributed before Mother's Day.

Rodney Welp reported that collection of donations for the flea market went very well. The Goodwill truck accepted all clothing donations. The volume of donations to boosters was much more manageable. Sorting at Woodmasters in St Marks will be on Wednesday evenings from 6-8 pm and every other Saturday from 8am-12. All help is appreciated. Boosters may continue to bring their personal donations on Wednesdays and Saturdays until further notice.

Pat Miller announced that he will need volunteers to work security at the post prom which will be held April 25th from 11pm-3am.

The uniform committee was pleased to announce funds have been raised to cover the uniforms. Thank you to our communities for their great support of the band!

Vice President and Treasurer positions are open for 2015-2016. Candidates are Jennifer Blackgrove and Susan Blume for treasurer and Lisa Dale for Vice President. The election will be held in May in conjunction with the band banquet on Sunday May 3rd. If anyone else is interested in these positions, please contact an officer.

Invitations for the Band banquet were given to the students. Please return the RSVP and money by April 17th to cover the cost of family members' dinners. Band members meals are covered by the boosters. Doors open at 4:30 with dinner at 5pm. Following dinner, the students and families will gather in the auditorium for presentation of year end awards. Freshmen and

Sophomores are asked to bring a dessert.

Lisa Dale stated the committee lists should go out this week.

Discussion was held on a pizza fundraiser. Details will be coming soon.

GAB Clean Sweep will be held May 2nd beginning at 7 am. Student and parent help is needed. Please gather at the GAB parking lot.

Chad Gayso gave an update on the 2015 marching show. He is excited about the show and the new uniforms. Props for the show are being discussed and planned. DVD order forms for the 2014 show were sent out and due April 10th. Upcoming events: Jr High contest at Tecumseh Friday April 10th. High school concert contest Friday April 17th at Floyd Central. Jr High Extravaganza with chorus is April 30th and High school spring concert is May 7th

Pat Miller announced he is waiting for the final draft for the championship sign which will need to be presented at a town meeting. He is hoping the sign can be installed before Ferdinand's 175th celebration.

Meeting was adjourned by Dave Lange and seconded by Kurt Boeglin.

The next meeting will be a brief meeting at the band banquet on May 3rd. There will not be a regular meeting in May.

Brenda Nord, Secretary